Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting
Tuesday, September 2, 2008

The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Tuesday, September 2, 2008 at the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00 p.m.

Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Jeff Fogleman, Lee Lovette and Jamie Joseph.

Council Members Absent: Ricky Honeycutt.

Also Present: Manager Earp, Atty. Charlie Davis and Clerk Speicher.
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 p.m.  

Mayor Boggs recognized the following employees for years of service:


Tim Smith

20 Years


Keith Beaver

10 Years


Toby Harrison

10 Years


Jesus Garcia

5 Years

Public Hearings:
Proposed Conditional Zoning Amendment to Current Zoning Ordinance
The Town Council held a Public Hearing on a proposed Conditional Zoning Amendment to the Town of Haw River Zoning Ordinance.  The Mayor called the Public Hearing to order at 7:03 pm.  There was no public comment; the Mayor closed the public hearing at 7:04 pm.




Special Use Permit-Dean Ward-Trollingwood Road-Construction Debris Transfer Station
The Town Council held a public hearing regarding a request for a special use permit by Dean Ward for a Construction Debris Transfer Station off of Trollingwood Road.  The Mayor called the public hearing to order at 7:04 pm. Mr. Henderson Scott said that the facility would decrease the value of his 81 acres next to the facility plus his 75 acres on the other side of the river. He objected to the dust, noise and traffic. Mr. Bruce Harris of Bruce Harris Realty stated that the facility would ruin the value of surrounding property. He stated that there is a similar facility in Kimesville and there is not a need for another in Alamance County. Margaret Harder of 548 Trollingwood Rd said that the traffic and dust from Delta Contracting was a mess; it takes her 10-15 minutes currently to get out of her driveway. Clint Jobe spoke representing the Burke, Jobe, and Albright families. The family owns 123 acres. They are concerned about wetlands, Stormwater runoff, groundwater contamination, dust, noise, air quality and increased truck traffic. He said he was impressed with Manager Earp’s efforts to promote the Town and felt that this facility would not help Haw River’s image. Lois Champion said she owns only 2.5 acres across the street from NovaFlex which she purchased in 1959. She said the traffic is already atrocious due to the truck stops. She currently has a well that was contaminated by Lawrence Industries. Councilman Lovette stated she needed to speak with Graham concerning the truck stop traffic. Polly Hubbard from Trollingwood Road said that a log truck turned over in her yard. Jackie Jobe  stated that she did not think families would like to move into a future neighborhood if they had safety concerns due to the facility. 
Dean Ward from Triad Holdings Group spoke to the council and audience. He explained that he is asking for a special use permit for a 15 acre parcel for a construction debris recycling center; this facility is not a trash recycle center. He stated that he sent every one of the effected a neighbor’s a letter explaining the project and requesting comments or questions. He stated he heard from no one. The facility will be under the control of DENR (North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources.) As such, it will be subject to strict state guidelines and inspections. He will be recycling wood, metal, concrete, block, brick and sheetrock. The site will be 1400 feet off of the road and will have a metal building. Anything that is not recyclable will be taken to the landfill. The wood will be transferred to another site where it will be ground for mulch. The brick will be crushed for landscaping. The facility will be surrounded by a 100 foot vegetative border with a fence inside the buffer. There will be a 20 yard container for non-recyclables that will be emptied as it is filled. The facility will be permitted for tonnage and he will have to keep his tonnage under that amount. Mr. Ward stated that there are 4 monitoring wells on the property that are clean; they will remain open for monitoring and Lawrence Industries will remain liable for all contamination as long as they are open. His wetlands plan must meet DENR approval and a Stormwater plan will also be required. He estimated the number of trucks to be 20-35 a day. Hours of operation will be 7:00-5:00. Current plans are to accept debris from Alamance County only but debris from other counties could eventually be taken. Each plant would eventually employee 15 people. The road in and out will be dirt with a sprinkler system. A front end loader will be used. Councilman Lovette stated that the land has sat for all the years he has lived in Haw River and no one has made any effort to develop it. Furman Coggins of Chapel Hill stated his concerns about the environmental impact of development. The mayor closed the public hearing at 7:55 pm.
Special Use Permit-Stacie Cunningham-122 Circle Drive-Home Daycare Center 

The Town Council held a public hearing regarding a request for a special use permit by Stacie Cunningham for a Home Daycare at 122 Circle Drive. The Mayor called the public hearing to order at 7:55 pm. Roy Stephens of 124 Circle Drive stated that he was opposed to the facility due to the lack of parking and due to the possibility of a decrease in his property value. Tim Faucette of 114 Circle Drive stated that he was opposed due to the increased traffic in a high density area. He stated that he did not want cars parking in front of his house; he thought the daycare would be a nuisance and open the neighborhood up to liability. Stacie Cunningham said that she would only be keeping 5 full-time children and one drop-in. The children’s parents never all come at the same time to pick-up or drop-off and are only there five minutes; she would ask them to only park in her driveway or the front of her house. The Mayor closed the public hearing at 8:05 pm.
Consent Agenda: The Council reviewed the following items:
-Previous Meeting’s Minutes:
August 4, 2008







-Fiscal Year 2009 Budget Amendment number 1. Manager Earp asked the council to refer to the Budget Amendment provided to the Council before the meeting. The one provided in the Agenda packet had the debits and credits exactly reversed. 
Councilman Fogleman made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Motion carried 4-0.

The Mayor called for a break for the Council at 8:10 pm. The Council resumed at 8:23 pm.

New Business 
Discussion of Banking Services Proposals: Charles Canaday and Dawn Williams attended representing MidCarolina and Dale Page and Kevin Harewood representing Wachovia. Both banks expressed their gratitude for being considered. Dale Page said that Wachovia has the ability to call upon specialist in municipal banking like Kevin. He said Wachovia would give the Town a machine for electronic data capture. Councilman Joseph made a motion to bank with MidCarolina. Motion denied 1-3. Councilman Fogleman made a motion to bank with Wachovia. Motion carried 3-1.
Consideration of Draft Conditional Zoning Amendment to the Zoning Ordinance:
Councilman Lovette made a motion to approve the Conditional Zoning Amendment to the Zoning Ordinance. Motion carried 4-0.

Consideration of Special Use Request:
-Special Use Permit- Stacie Cunningham-122 Circle Drive-Home Daycare Center: 
Councilman Joseph made a motion to deny the Special Use Permit for the Home Daycare at 122 Circle Drive. Motion carried 3-1.
-Special Use Permit-Dean Ward-Trollingwood Road-Construction Debris Transfer Station: Councilman Joseph made a motion to table until next month when the full council would be present. Motion carried 3-1. Mayor Boggs asked Manager Earp to check with the EPA concerning the environmental issues.
Consideration of Draft Traffic Ordinance Traffic Schedule V. Truck Traffic Routes Amendment: Manager Earp requested direction from the Council for making specific changes to the Traffic Ordinance. Chief Felts stated that Jake Braking is illegal in some towns but doing so in Haw River would require training of the officers and must be specific and enforceable. Mr. Tippett of 628 Keck Road stated that his objection to trucks on Keck is the long periods of idling, sometimes up to 36 hours. Manager Earp stated he would work with staff and legal council to draft requested changes. 
Consideration of Draft Town Ordinance Chapter 131: Offenses against Public Peace and Safety change concerning pest permits: A public hearing was set for October 6 for changes to the Public Peace and Safety Ordinance.
Manager’s Update:  8:53 pm
New Fire Truck-The Fire Truck RFP is ready for distribution to 4-5 vendors and will be advertised this week.
Red Slide Park- A right of way has been given to Haw River by TJ Cole for the new entrance. In exchange the town has agreed to close an unopened road ROW adjacent to Mr. Cole’s property described as 13-9-42.  In closing the unopened Road ROW both parties agree to develop an utility easement to allow the town to provide maintenance for any utilities present on property. The new ROW has been surveyed and forwarded to the Town Attorney for development of needed documentation. 
Downtown Master Plan work progresses with Paul Kron of the PTCOG.
Annexation Plan-A meeting is scheduled with Ginger Booker & Paul Kron of the PTCOG to discuss the annexation plan.
The second Safe Routes to Schools Grant was denied due to instability in Haw River Elementary. The Planning Grant continues. The grant application was strong and will be resubmitted as the relationship with the school is shored up.
Manager Earp familiarized the Council with Burlington Transit System.

Dave Harris of PTCOG has continued to advise no action concerning the Time-Warner Cable and Time Warner Corporate split.
Closed Session: 9:03-9:12 pm
The Council went into closed session with Charlie Davis, attorney, to discuss a code enforcement issue.
Announcements:
Councilman Lee Lovette thanked the Council and staff for the remembrances during the passing of his mother.
A request was made by the Haw River Historical Association to dispose of equipment given to them by the Town many years ago. Councilman Lovette made a motion to declare the property surplus and grant the Historical Commission the authority to dispose of the equipment and use the money as they see fit. Motion carried 4-0.
Open Forum: 
None

Adjourn 9:15 Councilman Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0 
_________________________________

______________________________

Mayor






Town Clerk
